Regular Meeting Minutes

4/15/19

Called to Order at 6:05 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance lead by Mayor Jones

Roll Call: Mayor Jones, Larry Shrodes, Frank Schmautz, Tex Allen Scott Newman, Joe Studer all present,
Chadd Davis arrived at 6:11 p.m.

Additions or Deletions to the Agenda

Drakesboro Volunteer Firefighter, Billy Garrett, ask when the City rents the community center could the
staff remind the renters to not park in front of the fire doors. Mayor and council agreed to pass this
along to each renter.

Mayor stated he closed the safety deposit box that had been at First Southern National Bank after he
and two other council members saw the contents of box containing old bonds from the 1930’s and
1940’s. Franks Schmautz recommended asking Ryan Driskell for advise on if the city should keep or
dispose of the bonds.

Old Business:

Danny Miller, National Safety Compliance, sent letter of recommendations to City Hall from Central
City’s administrator David Rhoades and Muhlenberg County Jailer, Terry Nunley. Frank Schmautz stated
he would like to have further documentation on the prior work performed, as well as, a current
breakdown of pricing and service from Mr. Miller.

New Business:

Financial Report and Approval of last months minutes was made by Joe Studer and seconded Larry
Shrodes. Motion carried.

Mayor ask for council to appoint a member of the board to oversee meetings in the event of his
absence, and to allow Missy Holland, City Clerk, to oversee all administrative duties and to be added to
the city’s checking accounts. Frank Schmautz made a motion to accept the above request and to
appoint Joe Studer to conduct meetings in the mayor’s absence and Tex Allen seconded the motion.

Motion Carried.

Joe Studer made a motion to move forward with the adoption of a Business License Ordinance and to
tweak the wording of the example ordinance and it was seconded by Frank Schmautz. Motion Carried.

Joe Studer made a motion to increase gas meter rate from $15.00 to $21.00 motion was seconded by
Larry Shrodes. Motion Carried.

Gregory Lake — The Mayor has spoke with the owners of Gregory Lake and they have asked to become a
current customer of Drakesboro Water. The Mayor stated some time ago Gregory Lake experienced a
significant water leak and has offered to settle the bill for $2600.00. Frank Schmautz made a motion to



